
REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, January 8, 2015, at  9:00 
a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main Street, Hornell, NY. 
 
PRESENT:  Mayor Shawn Hogan, Commissioner George Huffsmith, Police Chief Ted Murray, 
Fire Chief Dan Smith and City Clerk Barbara Perrott.   
 
ALSO PRESENT:  Billy Murphy, WLEA 
 
ABSENT:  Commissioner Dave Sengstock 
 
By Huffsmith/Hogan 
RESOVLED, that the minutes of the last meeting held 12/11/2014, be approved as read. 
Carried - Ayes all (X) 
 
By  Huffsmith/Hogan  
RESOVLED,  that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved and ordered 
filed. 
Carried - Ayes all (X) 
 
Mayor Hogan updated the Board on the status of the Rainbow Heaven building. Insurance 
investigators were in town Monday to conduct their final review.  
 
Chief Murray reported on the fire on Church St. on New Year’s Day. He told the Board that a 
neighbor, Mike Colomaio, opened his house to the tenants of the downstairs apartment. Murray 
suggested the Board send Mr. Colomaio a letter of appreciation for his kindness and compassion to 
his neighbors in their time of need. A motion was made by Hogan and seconded by Huffsmith to 
send the letter. 
 
By  Huffsmith/Hogan 
RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of $253,714.31 be approved and paid as audited.  
Carried - Ayes all (X) 
 

 
By Huffsmith/Hogan 
RESOLVED, that the Board adjourn to executive session at 9:08 am to discuss a personnel issue. 
Carried – Ayes all (X) 
 
 
 
 
____________________________    _____________________________ 
Shawn D. Hogan      Barbara M. Perrott 
Mayor        City Clerk 


